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Dear Parents,

WELCOME TO 3rd grade!!!!!!!!!!!

I hope everyone has had a safe and wonderful summer and is as excited about the upcoming year as I am.  There have been a few changes here at Hill City ES and there are several new faces.  Mrs. Mrs. Kretschmar is our new assistant principal.  

I am looking forward to working with you and your child this year!
A little bit about me…….This is my 10th year of teaching.  This is my second year in 3rd grade.  Previously, I taught kindergarten for six years and second grade for two years.  I’m super excited to be teaching third grade again this year! I love teaching Reading because I enjoy being able to inspire my students and instill in them a love of reading.  I look forward to seeing what exciting things this year will bring!

On a personal note, I have lived in Pickens County all of my life.  I attended Reinhardt University and received my Bachelor's Degree in Early Childhood Education with the addition of a Reading Endorsement. I am certified in Special Education.  I attended Piedmont College and earned my Master's degree in Early Childhood Education and a Specialist Degree in Teacher Leadership.  My husband Ryan and I recently celebrated our third anniversary!  The last three years have been amazing, and I am so excited to see what our future has in store for us! We have a precious and feisty little Pekingese named Snow.  We both grew up and live here in Pickens County. 
Now that you know a little about me, the following information is very important class procedures and expectations. 
It is important that all students follow school and classroom expectations.  My general classroom expectations are as follows:
Expectations for Good Behavior

1.  Be Safe! (Keep hands, feet and other objects to yourself.)

2.  Be Responsible! (Work and speak quietly; follow directions)

3.  Be Respectful! (Raise hand before sharing, listen to others share)

Severe Disruption Clause:

Bodily harm to self or others, bullying, or using improper language will be an automatic trip to the principal. Obscene words or gestures will not be tolerated.  This is also an immediate trip to the principal. 
Classroom management is crucial to success for all students.  HCES will continue to use the PBIS school wide positive behavior plan.  Your child will earn Hawk bucks for demonstrating positive behavior.  This year the bucks will be collected individually and/or by classroom and can be redeemed for a reward.  Each day you’ll see 2 dots in your child’s agenda for my class and 2 dots for Mrs. Moss’ class.  These are your child’s “warnings” for each class during the day.  If your child was given a redirect for an unwanted behavior then a dot will be “X’d” out with the reason.  Once both dots are gone for the day and there’s another reason for a redirect, your child will be on yellow.  If there’s another redirect given, they’ll be on red.  Once a child is on red, I have to give them a discipline referral in Educators Handbook.  A paper copy of this referral will be sent home in your child’s agenda to be signed and returned.  It is possible for your child to be on red for each teacher in a day. ( If a child gets more than 2 reds in a 9 week period they are unable to go to the Principal’s Celebration each 9 weeks.  
AGENDA – These need to be signed nightly.  This is our parent communication.  Attached to the front of your child’s agenda will be a Behavior Code with a list of inappropriate behaviors that will need to be addressed with your child.  The codes are short hand for the reoccurring behaviors.  See the front of agenda for definition of code (I will send home agendas on the first day of school).  Example – If your child has a dot marked out with an X, you might see “T” which means they lost a dot for talking.

Listed below are some things you need to know about our class!

· Schedule – 7:45-Arrival- Need to be in classroom ready for instruction
   10:54-11:24– LUNCH

   8:00-8:45 - CAMP

   10:15-10:45– RECESS

   2:45 – Buses Dismissed

   2:50 – Car Riders

· CAMP SCHEDULE –  Depends on your CAMP group.  We are the Respectful CAMP group. (I will send home a CAMP schedule the first day of school.)
~~Make sure your child wears tennis shoes on PE days.~~
· We have weekly classroom helpers to assist me with daily errands and procedures.

· My students have Take Home Folders called BEE folders.  This stands for Bring, Everything, Everyday!!  These are DAILY folders that will contain all of your child’s completed papers and memos from me or the office.  Please keep the papers at home and return the folder each DAY.
· We will use a student agenda daily for correspondence and information pertaining to behavior.   I need these signed daily.
· Please send transportation notes in the red take-home folder only.  
· We will have a snack each day.  Your child can purchase a snack from the school, which would be an ice cream, or you can send a snack for your child.   Sharing snacks among students will not be prohibited.  Please try to send healthy snacks.  Limit sugar items as much as possible. 
· Ice Cream cups will be sold for .50
· PLEASE SEND ALL $ in an envelope or baggie with YOUR CHILD’S NAME, MY NAME, and WHAT THE $ IS FOR.  If the $ is for breakfast/lunch, please include your child’s lunch # on the envelope.  
· If your child goes to the After School Program, the cost is $7 by 10:00.  Otherwise the cost is $9 if not paid in advance.  

· Breakfast is served from 7:10-7:35 for $1.25

· Lunch is $2.00, visitors price is $3.75
· Bottled water - $1.00, Milk .50
· All newsletters and notes will posted to my website.  This is a school wide policy.    
~If you don’t have access to internet, let me know and I will send you a paper copy each week in your child’s folder.  
~ Everything that I send home will be posted on the following website.  
http://hcesmrsmosley.weebly.com 
Thank you for taking the time to carefully read the procedures and expectations for my classroom. I will do my very best to make this a successful year.  I am looking forward to a wonderful and exciting year!  If you have any questions, please feel free to ask.  
~You may reach me by:

· written notes in your child’s agenda or take-home folder
· email: deannamosley@pickenscountyschools.org
· or leave a message with the school secretaries or my voicemail.  Again, thank you for your support and please let me know if you have any questions.
Sincerely, 
Deanna Mosley
